
  

 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF VACANCY  
IN OFFICE OF  

PARISH COUNCILLOR 
 

 
 PARISH OF WOOLSINGTON 

 
Newbiggin Hall Ward 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN 

 
that a casual vacancy has arisen in the Office of Councillor for the Newbiggin Hall Ward of 
Woolsington Parish Council. 
 
If by 9 November 2022 (14 working days after the date of this notice) a request for an election to fill 
said vacancy is made in writing to the Returning Officer, Electoral Services, Newcastle Civic 
Centre, Newcastle, NE1 8QH or to elections@newcastle.gov.uk by TEN electors for the said 
Parish ward, an election will be held to fill the vacancy, otherwise the vacancy will be filled by co-
option. 
 
If an election is called, it will take place not later than 17 January 2023. 
 
 
Dated 20 October 2022 
 
 
 
Andrew Richardson 
Clerk to Woolsington Parish Council 
woolsingtonpc@gmail.com  
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